Administrative Board Meeting Minutes for 

May 27, 2015

Present: Helen Freeman – Vice Chair; Bonnie Altes – Treasurer; Jason Ferguson – Trustees; Mary Ferguson – Member at Large; Mike Ferguson – Member at Large; Dean Fiene – Membership; Judy Fiene – United Methodist Women; Jennifer Fischer – Education; Gary Forster – Nominations; Margaret Forster – Fellowship/Family Ministries/Evangelism; Moe Gilkison – Member at Large; Gaylen Heaberlin – Finance; Don Hiatt – Member at Large; Libby Hiatt – Lay Member to Annual Conference; Dana King – Staff Pastor Parish Relations; Missy Shaver – Worship & Historian
The meeting was called to order by Helen Freeman, Admin. Council Vice-Chair, called the meeting to order. Pastor Gary gave a devotional. The minutes from the April meeting, after corrections were duly noted, were accepted. 

The treasurer’s report showed a Net Income of $723.70 for the period of January 1st – May 27th, 2015. The report was accepted as presented.

Old Business – Repairs to the green pew in the narthex have been completed.

New Business 

Education Committee – Seven people participated in the Arbor Day 5K on, the rainy, Saturday, April 25th. Muffins for Moms were given, along with carnations, to moms on Mother’s Day. The committee will be grilllng hamburgers and there will be outdoor games on Father’s Day. Vacation Bible School will be held every Wednesday evening in June. The theme this year will be Secret Agents for God.

Family Ministries/Fellowship/Evangelism – There was no May event. Plans are underway for a Blessing of Wedding Vows the last Sunday in June with a reception during Fellowship Time. Later in the summer there may be a picnic and service at a park on a Saturday evening. There would still be a Sunday morning service the next morning.

Missions – No Report

Worship – A new glass covering for the top of the altar will soon be in place, at a cost of $83. There were 39 Easter Lilies surrounding the altar, some of which were planted outside the church. The schedule for ushers has been completed through September. Red strips of fabric were handed out to members of the congregation on Pentecost Sunday. We will be keeping Summer Hours, Sunday Service at 9:00am, beginning the first Sunday in June. The committee’s next meeting will be August 5th at 7:00pm.

Memorial - $95 in memorials have been collected to date this year.

Finance – No Report

Financial Secretary – The report shows that collections are 44.16% over the required funds. As of May 24th we are $3,241.70 ahead of our budget goal.

Trustees – The green pew in the narthex has been repaired. The trees south of the parking lot are nearly all removed. They will probably ground the stumps. Updating of the basement bathroom is in progress. 

There was discussion regarding action to be taken in response to the burglary at the church. The estimated value of the items stolen was close enough to our deductible that it was unclear whether or not a claim should be turned in. Results of a vote determined that we would not send in a claim. Another vote passed to replace the two doors on the north side of the church and the outside kitchen door with solid doors. It was suggested that we consider a peephole in the kitchen door. It was recommended that we also change the door in the basement to the copier room. It was stated that the man who repaired the front doors would be contacted to do the new door work.

Nominations – Nothing to report

Membership – Our current number of members is 217

Staff Pastor Parish Relations – The committee has completed and submitted the annual Clergy Evaluation. The committee will be hosting Fellowship time July 12th in honor of Gary’s reappointment. Work is continuing on updating job description documentation. There are 3 upcoming dates when we will require a substitute preacher, so far one date has been filled.

Communications – Six members met in May. There will not be meetings in June or July. A reminder will be given to the congregation that Torie needs to be notified when someone has an article for the bulletin or insert. The new church directories that were not picked up have been mailed. There are some left which can be purchased for $5. The committee recommends we discontinue the monthly worship ad in the The Altoona Herald due to the $75/month fee. Forms have been given to people new to the congregation to complete so name badges can be made for them, as well as having contact information for these people.

There was discussion regarding church internet. The cost would be bundled with the phone. The increase would be $45/month. A few committees reported as to whether or not they felt they would use the internet. The vote to get wi-fi for the church passed.

UMW – Two meetings have been held since the last Board Meeting. A BBQ lunch with free-will offering was held. Contributions added up to about half of the amount the group needs to prepare and ship Ingathering Kits. June 4th there will be a potluck picnic at noon. Men are invited. The meeting follows at 1:00, Sandy Gilkison will be the hostess. June 17th there will be a Salad & Dessert Social at Saundra Stuart’s home in the evening so women who are not available during the day have an opportunity to participate. There will be not a meeting or program, just fellowship. The group’s next meeting will be September 3rd. There will then be two meetings each month until December.

UMYF – The group will have two activities during the summer. The first one will be a bonfire at Olgren’s June 19th. The second activity has yet to be determined.


Lay Leader – June 6-9 is the 172nd Annual Conference. Rileigh Hiatt is to be a Page. Don Hiatt will be a golf cart driver to help people get from the parking lot to the building. Offering will support: Poverty to Opportunity; Iowa-Nigeria Partnership; Bishop’s Discretionary Fund; and Diakonoi. Services include: Laity Session; Opening Worship and Memorial Celebration, the preacher will be Reverend Karen Nelson, who lives in Altoona; UMCOR’s 75th anniversary celebration; Ordering of Ministry; Retirement Service; Teaching Session; Iowa-Nigeria Celebration; Teaching Sessions; and Fixing of Appointments. The congregation has been asked to donate new children’s books, old reading glasses, pull tabs and cellphones & accessories.


At Large – Don Hiatt recommends that one of the pews near the front of the sanctuary be cut into two short pews which could be put at the back of the sanctuary. The short pew which currently sits at the back would be placed where the long pew was, providing a space for a wheelchair. 


Expansion Committee Report – Our proposal has been sent to the Building and Proposal committee at the District Office. Gaylen received some questions from this panel and he has responded to them. No further word has been heard to date.


Minister’s Update – Visits have been made to Marilyn Freel and Terry Reynolds. He is enrolled in mandatory training this summer. He will be attending the Annual Conference. He and Margaret will be taking a vacation to Canada in September.

The next meeting will be August 5th.

